
Newsletter
September 2022 | Term 3 | Issue 7 

Events calendar 

September 2—Flanno Friday Breakfast & Chapel

September 10—Church Service @ Swan Valley SDA Church

September 14—Junior Concert (Year 1-3)

September 15—Student Free Day (Staff PD) 

September 17—Yr 6 Church Service @ Carmel SDA Church 

September 20—NAIDOC (Yr 4-6) @ Carmel Secondary

September 20—Twilight Tour @ Carmel Secondary

September 23—Cross Country & Market Day

September 23—Term 3 Concludes

October 11—Term 4 Commences

Primary Campus
September 2—Father's Day Hot Drink Drive-Thru

September 3—Talent & Multicultural Night

September 4-9—Yr 10 Trip

September 5—Yr 12 Geo Field Trip

September 6-7—Yr 9 Overnight Camp 

September 10—Church Service @ Swan Valley SDA Church

September 14—Yr 10 RAC Be StreetSmart

September 19-21—Yr 9 Solo Challenge (TBC) 

September 20—NAIDOC Day

September 22—Formal Dinner

September 23—Term 3 Concludes

September 29-October 7—Yr 12 Exams

October 11—Term 4 Commences

Secondary Campus

For our full calendar of events please see www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar 

Book Week Parade - Pre Primary class 

http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
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The Boarding House is in need of some old magazines.
These will be used to create vision boards! 

WANTED: old magazines 

If you have any you're willing to
donate, please drop them in to
the Primary or Secondary front
offices. Thank you!

This committee is a combined Primary & Secondary
committee. Parents with an interest in being involved
could have students in either or both the primary and
secondary.

If you are interested in being a part of this team, come
along to our next meeting on:

Date: 
Time: 
Where:  

Parents & Friends
Committee

Tuesday, 13th September
4:00pm
Secondary Campus (Room 1)

Fee statements will be sent out electronically in the week
commencing Monday, 19th September. 

For families with students in Years 10 -12, we anticipate
that adjustments for camp charges will be made prior to
this date and suggest that you please check your
statements or other correspondence carefully and make
the necessary changes to your remaining payments to
avoid overpayment.

School Fee Payments can still be made via EFT at the
front office or over the phone.

Term 4 fees are due Friday, 21 October to receive the
2.5% discount. If you have requested this to be deducted
from your account or credit card, this will occur
automatically. 

As always, if you are experiencing financial difficulties,
please contact Narelle Duncan or Janine Taylor (Primary:
9291 6399 or primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au) or Naomi
Thomas (Secondary: 9293 5333 or
naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au) to arrange an alternate
payment plan.

School Fee Payments

Primary Campus (Primary Sports Uniform)
Friday |8:45am - 9:15am 

Secondary Campus (Formal Uniform)
Tuesday | 8:30am - 9:30am
Thursday | 8:30am - 9:30am

NEW Secondary Uniform Shop email:
cac.uniform@cac.wa.edu.au

Uniform shop opening
hours 

Needing to remove this young handsome bird from the
Primary Campus chook pen so we can return our own
bantam rooster (who was attacked by this larger
rooster) to the pen. 

FREE Rooster

Unfortunately, he was placed in
the chook pen without
permission. 

If you can rehome him, please
contact the Primary Campus on
9291 6399.

School Zones 
This is a friendly reminder to please stick
to the 40km/h speed limit and to take
extra care when parking in and around the
Primary & Secondary Campus school
zones. Thank you.

mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:cac.uniform@cac.wa.edu.au
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School holiday office
opening hours 
Primary Campus 
CLOSED | Sept 26 - Sept 30 and Oct 3
OPEN | Oct 4 - Oct 7 between 9am to 1pm.

Secondary Campus 
CLOSED | Sept 26 - Sept 30 
OPEN | Oct 3 - Oct 7 between 9am to 3pm.

Any messages or emails will be responded to as soon as
possible during the opening hours.

Chaplaincy onsite times
and locations

If you would like to make an appointment to chat
with any of our Chaplains, simply arrange a time in
person with any Chaplain or alternatively call or
email either school through reception. 

If you need to purchase any uniforms for summer, we
would suggest getting it sorted before the end of the
term. Please see Uniform Shop Opening Hours on page
2.

The Uniform Shop will be open for one day in the school
holidays, Thursday, 6th October by appointment only
(limited bookings). A booking link will be sent out at the
end of Term 3. 

Also, check out the 'Carmel Adventist College Primary &
Secondary - Buy, Sell or Swap' page. Simply click 'JOIN
GROUP'. 

Term 4 is... 
Summer Uniform!
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Students were invited to submit an original artwork to compliment the 2022 Book
Week theme “Dreaming with Eyes Open”. 

Students submitted a wonderful variety showcasing their many amazing talents
across painting, drawing, digital art, photography and sculpture. 

All awards will be announced next week during the Primary & Secondary chapel
programs. 

Carmel Adventist College Art Prize
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Pupil free day SEP

15

Cross country training
Training days for the remainder of the term will be
Monday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

Students can bring their running shoes in their bag on
training days. 

Please mark Thursday, 15 September on
your calendar as a Primary Campus pupil
free day. This will be a teacher PD day. 

Primary

Dads and Grandads, are invited to come along to a Flanno
Friday Breakfast to celebrate Father's Day! 

Come dressed in your favourite flanno. If a flanno is not
your thing, the other option is to wear your most
outrageous tie! We are encouraging the students and staff
to do the same, a flanno or a tie, to represent their Dads. 

Classrooms will be open from 8:30am, breakfast served
from 8:45am and we will welcome Gys Seegers, who will
take our special outdoor Father's Day chapel.

Bookings are required, please phone 9291 6399. 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

Flanno
Friday

Breakfast
FRIDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER

8:45AM - 10:00AM

We will be operating a Father's Day Stall this Friday, 2
September to give students an opportunity to purchase
a special gift for their Dad for Father's Day.

Father's Day Stall

Please remember to send some money with your child
to school, if you would like them to buy a present. 
Gifts will be priced between $1 - $10. 

Trash & Treasure
The Year 5’s are looking for donated 
items such as…stuffed toys, games, 
crafts, plants, small decorative items, vases etc.

If you are doing a clean out and have any items that
primary aged kids would be interested in buying, you
can start to bring them in now! Items can be brought to
the front office or the Year 5 classroom. 

Twilight Tour @
Secondary Campus 
SAVE THE DATE! Tuesday, 20 September! 

This evening will be an opportunity for families with
children in Year 4 - 6 to have a tour of the Secondary
Campus, meet our staff and find out how Carmel
continues to enable students to flourish as they prepare
for life after school.

SEP

20
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We encourage families to come along and support the
students at the annual Combined Schools Sports Day
on Tuesday, November 8 at Gerry Archer Athletic Field,
Abernethy Road (cnr Leach Hwy), Cloverdale.

All students from Pre Primary to Year 6 are expected to
participate in this event. 

NOTE: This will be a normal 
school day for 4YO Kindy 
students.

Further information relating to the Sports Day will be
communicated in Term 4.

We have our weekly Chapel program on FRIDAY
mornings from 8:50am to 9:30am. 

We hope you can join us!

W E D N E S D A Y ,  1 4  S E P T   |   6 : 3 0 P M  
C A R M E L  C O L L E G E  G Y M N A S I U M

S A V E  T H E  D A T E !   
T h i s  i s  a  n i g h t  n o t  t o  b e  m i s s e d !

C o m e  a l o n g  f o r  a  g r e a t  e v e n i n g .  

O u r  Y e a r  1  -  3  s t u d e n t s  w i l l  p r e s e n t :

' T H E  R A I N B O W  F I S H '

Chapel

Flanno Friday for Father's Day
Coordinating: Pr Amy
Speaker: Gys Seegers

Coordinating: PP class 
Speaker: PP class
Stay for a cuppa & chat!

Sept 2 

Sept 9 

Coordinating: Year 5 class 
Speaker: Year 5 class
Stay for a cuppa & chat!

Sept 16 

Cross Country & Market DaySept 23 

In preparation for the concert, Year 1 - 3 students may be collected from school on Wednesday (September 14) any
time from 1:00pm. 

Many parents have found this time helpful in the past so that students can have a rest and meal before meeting back
at the Carmel Adventist College (Secondary) gymnasium at 6:00pm. Students in Years 1-3 can come dressed in warm
clothes (uniform not required for the concert).

Please ensure you visit the front office to sign your child out before leaving.

Note: This half day does not count as an absence on your child’s attendance record, so long as they are present at
the concert. The time involved in the evening program will be counted as part of the education program.

Junior Concert - early school pick up

Save the Date!
Combined Schools Sports Day
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Our annual Cross Country Run will take place first thing
in the morning (9am-10:30am).  

Students are to wear the regulation sport polo and
sport shorts/track pants and enclosed footwear.

Students have been training hard for this event. 
Come along and cheer them on!

Mountain bike time
challenge
The Mountain Bike Time Challenge event will be
happening again this year on Friday, 23 September.
This event is for students who wish to mountain bike
ride the cross country track. 

The Bike Time Challenge will be held the last thing in
the day (1:30pm-3:15pm).  This will allow the students to
‘recover’ from the morning’s run before participating in
the ride.   

In the coming week, a letter and consent form will be
given to your child/ren if they have expressed an
interest in participating. There will be a number of pre-
requisites outlined on the notice and consent form.
Forms will be available from Mr Eaton or at the front
office.

Cross country run

Our Year 5 students are excited for the annual 'Greatness Through Service' Market Day on Friday, 23 September.
Straight after Carmel’s Cross Country run, Year 5 will be providing a fun time for all with stalls and events. 

Funds raised from this event will go towards supporting various charities, such as the Perth Children's Hospital,
Perth Homeless, RSPCA, CANTEEN, and CAC Year 10 Mission Service Initiative.

See Facebook for more information and regular updates on what activities and food will be available! This day is not
to be missed! Save your pocket money! Here's a sneak peek of what the stalls will have on the day... 

Our staff will be preparing delicious, healthy haystacks
(corn chips, bean sauce, cheese & salad) on Market Day.
These will be available by pre-order only (for both
students and families).

Order forms will be sent home this week. Please
complete 1 order form per person. We are happy to
send more forms home if required.

Orders and money are due back to the front office on
Monday, 19 September.

Haystack lunch orders

Coffee
Donuts
Icecream
3D fidget toys
Face painting
Slime
Lucky dip
Ice poles
Cookies
Damper
Strawberry sorbet
Dart soccer
Lolly bags

Trash & Treasure 
Asian food
Nail painting 
Jelly cups
Hair clips 
Chocolate strawberries 
Slushies
Cookie dough fudge
Car race track
Bubbles
Nerf battle
Milkshakes
and...so much more!!!

On Market Day, haystack lunch orders will be
available for collection around lunchtime
from our staff room. Students from each
class will be notified over our PA as to when
to come and collect. 

Friday, 23 September

Cross Country & Market Day
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Thank you to all our students and families for making our annual Book Week Parade a very special morning. The
costumes were amazing! Imaginative and unique! Your efforts were very much appreciated. 

Also, thank you for supporting the Scholastic Book Fair this year. From the commission made on Scholastic sales this
year, our school library will receive $580 worth of books! 

Book Week
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Secondary

COFFEE
HOT CHOCOLATE
TEA 

HOT DRINK DRIVE-THRU
SERVING OUR CARMEL
DADS, GRANDADS &
UNCLES FROM 
8:00AM - 9:00AM

FRIDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER

Father's Day

Our school captains (Nikayla and Reuben), joined Mrs Lobegeiger and Mr Flynn to attend the Governor's Prayer
Breakfast on Friday, 12 August.

It was a great morning and inspiring to see leaders from all over Perth come together to pray for our city, state,
country and world.

Governor's Prayer Breakfast



Carmel’s Forrest, O’Connor & Sturt battled it out with Landsdale Christian School for our annual Team Sports Carnival
held at Ray Owen Sports Centre on Monday, 22 August. Students represented their houses really well and showed
great sportsmanship throughout the day. Congratulations to Landsdale for taking out their first carnival and to the
Year 12 Netball team who got the win against the staff.

Final Scores
Landsdale - 414
Forrest - 327
O'Connor – 306
Sturt - 256
 
MVP's
Junior Girls R/Up MVP – Alexis (Yr 7)
Junior Girls MVP - Sophia (Yr 9)
Junior Boys R/Up MVP – Gabriel (Yr 9)
Junior Boys MVP – Zac C (Yr 9) & Zachary (Yr 9) 
Senior Girls R/Up MVP – Felicity (Yr 11)
Senior Girls MVP - Lydia (Yr 12)
Senior Boys R/Up MVP – Munashe (Yr 11) & Wyatt (Yr 11)
Senior Boys MVP – Zebadiah (Yr 10)

The Haystack Cup is an interschool basketball
competition between Carmel and our sister school
Landsdale and the first competition of 2022 took place
last week. 

The game was officiated by Basketball WA referee, our
very own, Mr Tong and a great time was had by all.
Both the Carmel girls and Carmel boys teams won
their games and we retain the cup! 

Haystacks Cup 

Newsletter September 2022

Team Sports Carnival
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This book is an excellent read for parents of kids of any age

looking for a really practical way to incorporate spiritual

rhythms and routines into the busyness of family life. The

author, Justin Whitmel Earley, who is in the trenches

himself, fathering 4 energetic boys; does not sugar coat the

craziness of family life, yet beautifully calls families to re-

evaluate how the ordinary, mundane routines of life are

opportunities to parent with intentionality and point our

kids to Jesus. 

The book is divided into 10 sections, each looking at a core

element of the household and how these can be

transformed as habits that can change families from the

inside out. The 10 chapters include: Waking, Mealtimes,

Discipline, Screen time, Family Devotions, Marriage, Work,

Play, Conversation and Bedtime. 

Each topic has key practical ideas that you can adopt and

adapt into your family routines. I cannot share ideas from

all 10 sections, but these were my top 3 ideas that I want to

see develop in my own home. 

1.     Mealtimes. While I intrinsically believed there was

value in families coming together around the table for

meals, I loved the evidence shared in this book on the

importance of mealtimes together. One study by the Barna

Group on Christian households found that families who

were ‘spiritually vibrant’ shared one thing in common – they

ate together and had ‘loud tables’. One of the key reasons

for this is the conversations that occur around the table and

in turn the relationships that are built. The author

suggested trying some games around the table like ‘pass 

Habits of the Household
Author: Justin Whitmel Earley 

the pepper’ – where a question is asked and the person

with the pepper answers the questions as it is passed

around. Share your day, connect with your kids and watch

as relationships grow. 

2. Family Devotions. This is a hard one! I personally try to

have a family devotional time with my kids before we head

out the door for school – but as many of you may find

getting out the door for school can be a little crazy! The

author shared how while devotional time is good, it’s also

important to have spiritual conversations with your kids all

through the day so that they see that life with Jesus is about

‘all day every day’, not just specific times. Some ideas of

combined devotional time however include looking for

times when you are already gathered – like in the car, or

around the table.

3. Conversations. Like mentioned, conversation is so

important in spiritually rich households. In the fast paced,

noisy lives we live, the stillness for meaningful

conversations can however be hard to find. Are there times

that you need to turn your phone and notifications off so

you can be present with your kids? Make the most of car

trips, go for family walks, chat while doing chores, take your

child out for some one-on-one time – are some ideas to find

ways to connect. Conversation is the “learnt art of

friendship in your household.”

I loved how practical and easy to apply this book was! My

desire for my household and yours, is that we can create

space for our kids to understand and experience the love of

God. 

One of Pr Amy's favourite hobbies is to read!  In the 'Chaplains Book Shelf', Pr Amy shares her
thoughts and 'take-homes' of books she has enjoyed and found helpful.   

Chaplains Book Shelf
by Pr Amy Turner 
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Come along to any of the various age-related
programs or small groups between 9:30am-
10:30am each Saturday followed by the church
service at 11am.

216 Glenisla Road, Carmel
Everyone is welcome!

facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

PRIMARY CAMPUS

(08) 9291 6399
18 First Avenue, Bickley WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

SECONDARY CAMPUS

(08) 9293 5333 
210 Glenisla Road, Carmel WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

*See the church Facebook page for events and more
information.

Find us on

Go to our ’Carmel Adventist College Primary &
Secondary – Buy, Sell or Swap’. This page is for both
Primary and Secondary Uniforms. 

Simply click the ‘JOIN GROUP’ button and Admin will get
you off and running.

Pre-loved school uniforms

http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
http://facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

